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Vice President for Academic Affairs
This is Homecoming Weekend and there are many activities scheduled.  My class is celebrating our 40th Anniversary.  The Class of 1968 initiated a perpetual gift to the University with a dedication of a video LCD marquee to be placed at College Walk and Rt. 25 entrance to campus.  When completed campus events and notices will be displayed.  It is also supported by local businesses.  After it is paid for, construction will begin and all business rentals will go to the WVSU Foundation to support the University.

The Academic Affairs Council will meet monthly on third Tuesday at 1:30 P.M. in 227 Ferrell Hall.  The September 16th meeting was held at 3:00 P.M. due to a prior meeting. 

Progress reports and plans for the academic areas were presented.  Emphasis was placed on greater collaboration among areas.  New equipment purchases and renovations were also detailed.

The Deans Council will continue to meet weekly on Tuesdays at 1:30 P.M. in 227 Ferrell Hall.  There have been meetings every Tuesday in September.   Matters associated with the start of school dominated the agenda.  Budgets, part-time faculty, academic programs, and the Compact are among a few major topics.  All Colleges are functioning according to plan.

Vice President for Academic Affairs has been engaged in activities the will ensure proper functioning of the administrative area.  They include:

1. Attending meetings in Washington to secure details on Academic Programs and Title III Academic Support Activities.  WVSU was awarded $2,334,862 for Strengthening Historically Black Institutions (Title III Part B) grant for FY09 (less $68,780 from last FY08); and a new grant entitled College Cost Reduction Access Act (CCRAA) for AY09 in the amount of $896,232 (restricted to STEM and teacher education).  Both awards are effective October 1, 2008 through September 30, 2009.


2. Beginning October 1, 2009, West Virginia State University will be among 18 masters degree granting institutions to become part of the Masters Degree Programs at Historically Black Colleges & Universities and Predominately Black Institutions grant of Title VII College Opportunities Program.  It is restricted to our Biotechnology and technology programs at WVSU.  We will receive $500,000 plus the added formula allocation each year

3. I want to complement the Drain-Jordan Library Staff for their professional and dedicated service in the absence of a director.  I have and will continue to meet with the staff to support their activities.  More than $250,000 is earmarked for improvement to equipment and services for the library.

4. Renovation to 122 Wallace Hall Lecture Room and 227 Wallace Hall (Center for Instructional Technology) are near completion.

5.  I have submitted PIQs to the Personnel Office to review the remaining Academic Affairs staff for upgrades.

6. Dr. John Teeuwissen and his committee on the WVHEPC Compact have met with Chancellor Nolan and Vice Chancellor Flack on a draft of the WVSU Compact.  When it is completed, it will be emailed to the faculty for comment.  It is due December 1, 2008.

7. I will schedule information sessions beginning the week of October 13th on the following topics:  



Graduate Education – to hear presentations on planned programs;



General Education – to hear reports from the team that went to 



Minnesota; and 



Undergraduate Education – to hear presentations on planned 



programs.

8. Recommendations for search committee members will be sent to President Carter for the Director for Library Services, Sponsored Programs, and Assessment Director on October 8th.

9. I attended a meeting of Presidents and Academic Officers at Stonewall Jackson Resort on September 11-12, 2008.  

